COMMANDER'S CORNER

Spring is approaching and warmer days are on the horizon. It has been a hard winter and unfortunately we have lost some of our legion family. Please keep their family and loved ones in your prayers.

I want to wish everyone a Happy St Patrick's day. Be safe and I hope to see you around the canteen. God bless.

FOR GOD AND COUNTRY-DAVE OGBURN - COMMANDER

WORDS FROM THE HEART

Greetings and Best Wishes to all the American Legion Family! Well, March is now here and hopefully we can say goodbye to all the cold, cold days along with the snow and ice that caused lots of trouble, including closing of schools and businesses, to mention a few.

Daylight savings time begins again on Sunday the 9th, with the age-old saying: "Here we go again", as we adjust our bodies to what shows on the clock!

On a better note: Spring begins March 20th!! Soon we will again witness the awakening of the earth as all the grass, trees, plants, flowers, and even weeds blossom forth! We, too, should "Blossom Forth" with renewed spirit, vitality and LOVE for our GOD, and His Son JESUS!

Try each day to do a good deed, say a kind word, offer a hand of friendship, help someone in need, or just be there for someone. I believe we will get that warm glow and feeling, just as our surroundings are warming and glowing! AMEN

FOR GOD & COUNTRY ... Wayne Martin, Chaplain

Bible verses Psalm 19; 1: "The heavens declare the glory of GOD, and the firmament showeth His handiwork."

Prayer: "Almighty God, as we again marvel at the springtime season and the renewing of our surroundings let us always remember that through Your handiwork it is possible. Thank You for all these Blessings and Freedoms we enjoy! AMEN"

AMERICAN LEGION

Post 146 931-852-4413 March 2025 Newsletter Volume 24 Issue 7 www.tnpost146.org

ROLL CALL = 2025

Legion = 189/216 = 88% Auxiliary = 116/126 = 92% S.A.L. = 103/112 = 92% Riders = 21 members

SICK LIST

Roy McKey Charlie Heupel
Chris Rohling Junior Barnett
Tim Clifton Gary Scott
Greta Kelly

HONOR GUARD ACTIVITIES

17 Jan - 19 Feb

29 Jan - Thomas E Eaton

-Pleasant Grove Cem

4 Feb - Julen "Hootie" Dickey

-Deerfield Cem

11 Feb - Tim D Berry

-Rogersville Funeral Home

15 Feb - Richard L Grimes

-Wayne County Memorial Gardens

17 Feb - Elliot R Clayton

-Gum Springs Cem

<u>DEATHS</u>

Tim Berry
Jason Payne
Robert Woody

Tiffany Wells - niece of Teresa Wilkinson

Pat Perry - mother of

Tina Davis and Peanut Perry

(Our Condolences to these Families)

CANTEEN CHATTER

Hello to All from your Canteen,

March is here and spring is in the air. Come check us out and see what we are having in the canteen. There is pretty much something all the time - bowling, pool, cornhole, or just sitting around talking. Our trivia is still going strong, and we have had a blast! Come on in a visit with your friends, if you don't know many here in the canteen; trust me it won't take long to make friends. Remember to pray for all our Veterans and active military especially at this time of year.

"See You There"

FOR GOD & COUNTRY......Patsy, Peanut, & Nicki

AUXILIARY NEWS

Hello Everyone!

Happy Saint Patrick's Day to everyone. I hope this newsletter finds everyone warm and healthy. Spring is just around the corner, we can make it! We have a few events on our calendar for March. Come support your legion family and lend a hand if you are able. Please continue to pray for all our veterans and active duty military.

FOR GOD & COUNTRY.....Nicki Hartsfield, President

S.A.L. NEWS

Welcome to March everyone. The Sons will be having a Meat Shoot on Saturday, March 8th starting at 10 am. So come on out and have some breakfast at the monthly breakfast, and then shoot for some meat. Our next meeting will be Thursday, March 6th at 7pm. Check out the calendar for more events. Again, if you haven't paid your dues, please get them to us. Thanks.

FOR GOD & COUNTRY..Rick Frank.....S.A.L. Commander

LEGION RIDERS NEWS

Hello Everyone. I'm happy to get through February. That was a little rough for me being a fair weather rider. I would like to thank the Riders from Post 60 and all of our riders that came out to our bowling event. Had a great time hanging out with everyone. This month should be much better. Don't forget the Riders meeting is March 1st at 2pm. And mark your calendar for the Chili Cookoff on March 15th. Bring your Chili (free to enter @10am) or come down and sample all the different varieties for \$10. Tasting starts at 11am with auction & raffles to follow. Hope to see you at the meeting or around the Post.

FOR GOD & COUNTRY..... Eric Osborn....Director

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL OUR MARCH BIRTHDAYS!!!